
From: Mark Cotone   
Sent: Thursday, January 14, 2021 8:28 AM 
To: Bertoline, Justin <Justin.Bertoline@ventura.org> 
Cc: Mark Cotone  
Subject: Re: Pacific Rock Quarry 
 
Hello Justin, 
 
My name is Mark Cotone, and my family and I live at 139 Via Sandra, in a home in the Palermo track of 
Dos Vientos situated right above the Pacific Rock Quarry. 
 
As it stands now, in it's current state, the quarry is an unwelcome eyesore, whose noise pollution and 
occasional building-shaking explosions are a known nuisance and - now I'm learning - a potential health 
hazard as well. I am unreservedly opposed to any and all proposed expansions of operational scope at 
the Quarry in conjunction with their submitted modification of existing Conditional Use Permit No. 
3817-3.  
 
The fact that any company would even consider impacting the quality of life and risking the health for so 
many community residence in their pursuit of monetary profit is unconscionable. Twenty-four hour 
operation seven days a week for thirty years? How can this even be considered. And when I review the 
corporate history of this company, the multiple citations for Clean Water Act violations and numerous 
fines for illegal dumping make it obvious that we're dealing with an unscrupulous entity. 
 
Again, a hard "no" to all proposed expansions. 
This company should be shut down, not rewarded with the opportunity to continue their unethical 
practice. 
 
Thanks for your time, 
Mark Cotone 
 




